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As the former Canadian Defence Attaché to The Netherlands, I had the great 

honour of participating in many remembrance ceremonies to pay tribute to 

Canadian soldiers and aviators buried in The Netherlands.  I quickly learned that 

the Dutch people are incredible caretakers of our war dead, making it part of their 

culture to remember those who made the ultimate sacrifice for their freedom. 

The Faces to Graves Foundation is one such Dutch organization that embodies 

that notion.   

Upon my return to Canada, I discovered how common it is for a family to have a 

connection to Groesbeek Canadian War Cemetery through the sacrifice of one of 

their loved ones.  I was also delighted to learn that Faces to Graves has an 

extensive network of Canadian based volunteers, all working for this most worthy 

cause.   

I am a 41-year veteran of the Canadian Armed Forces with service as an Officer in 

the Royal Regiment of Canadian Artillery.  It became clear to me that I could help 

Faces to Graves with the provision of military advice, especially to volunteer 

writers who do not have a military background. I am honoured to join the Faces to 

Graves team as a Counsellor to provide military advise to the Canadian based 

group. 


